COBRAS CLUB NEWSLETTER

MARCH 7, 2012

Secretary Lynn Fehr called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM at Sapp Brothers Family Restaurant with 13 members present.

Secretary Lynn Fehr read the minutes of the February 1, 2012 meeting. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. The motion was seconded and carried.

Treasurer Dale Parker gave the treasurer's report. A motion was made to accept the treasurer's report as given. The motion was seconded and carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Roger Vaad explained what the flood waters did to the field. Dale Parker announced that we received money from A.M.A. for flood damage after secretary Lynn Fehr sent in an application with flood damage photos, which A.M.A. approved for payment to us (C.O.B.R.A.S). Thank you A.M.A. for your help.

NEW BUSINESS

A discussion evolved on what we need to do to put the field back in operation. Dale Parker stated we need to grade the entrance road with a crown. This will help the runoff from rain showers. Dale Parker said he would talk to the county to see if they are able to grade the road, being they have the proper equipment. For us to do it we will have to get a trailer to carry his tractor 15 miles. We would have to have a vehicle with a trailer hitch. He would charge \$20.00 per hour plus gas for the tractor. Another possible option would be to see if we could pay a local farmer to do the grading.

Lynn Fehr requested to have some of the C.O.B.R.A.S. members to display and fly at the Strategic Air & Space Museum representing the club at their 2nd annual air show.

With no further business a motion was made to adjourn at 8:10 PM. Motion was seconded and carried.

Secretary Lynn Fehr